MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD

ON MONDAY 23rd APRIL 2007 AT 7.00PM
In the Chair:
Councillor S Blaney

Members Present:
Councillors M Black, O Black, W Graham, H A Harding, G Hartin, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, O McMullan, C McShane, C Newcombe. 

Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive

Mr P Mawdsley, Head of Environmental Health and Enforcement
Mr D Kelly, Chief District Building Control Officer
Mrs C Coyles, Member Services/Clerical Officer
07/11:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Apologies were received on behalf of Councillor McAllister and McKeegan
Chairman’s Business

Condolences
Councillor Blaney stated that he would like to express all of member’s condolences to all families who have been bereaved in the Moyle District.

Councillor Blaney stated that he wished to offer his regret for Cross and Passion College loosing the All Ireland Championships in Swords.
07/11:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 26TH MARCH 2007
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on Monday 26th March 2007 having been circulated, were taken as read.


After discussion, 



Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,

“That the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 26th March 2007 be adopted.”

07/11:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 

There were no matters arising from the meeting held on 26th March 2007.
07/11:04
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION
Councillor Blaney welcomed Ms Julie McMath, Planning Officer to the meeting.
E/2005/0560/F  Ballyness Caravan Park C/O. David Dalzell, GM Design Associates Ltd, 22 Lodge Road, Coleraine, BT52 1NB.  Location lands adjacent to Ballyness Caravan Park, 40 Castlecatt Road, Bushmills.  Proposed extension of existing caravan park to provide 20 No. touring caravan pitches, associated access roadways, area for tents and landscaping.
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2005/0580/RM  Mr McErlean 10 Knocknacarry Road, Cushendun, BT44 OHS.  Location adjacent to 10 Knocknacarry Road, Cushendun.  Proposed single 2 Storey dwelling house.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal as the proposed development has an unacceptable design in conservation area.

After discussion, Councillor O Black requested that an office meeting be held, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.
This was agreed.
E/2006/0059/F  Dk1 Developments Ltd C/O. KJS Architects, 12 Queen Street, Derry City, BT48 7EG.  Location land at Clare Street (approx. 20m north of 74 Castle Street), Ballycastle.  Proposed erection of 1 No. ground floor retail unit with 2 No. flats above.

E/2006/0214/F  Moyle District Council Sheskburn House, 7 Mary Street, Ballycastle, BT54 6QH.  Location The Cottage (land adjacent to No. 19 High Street), Cushendall.  Proposed restoration of existing two storey stables block and construction of additional accommodation for Class 3 business and Class 4 light industrial for letting, including to community organisations.
E/2006/0254/F  Trustees Of St Patricks & St Brigids PS & NEELB, Fr M.Henry, Parochial House, 15 Moyle Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6LB.  Location St Patrick’s & St Brigids Primary School, Moyle Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed demolition of existing school and erection of new primary and nursery school.
E/2006/0279/F  Armoy Homes Ltd, C/O Moore Design, 63 New Row, Coleraine, BT52 1EJ.  Location 35 Eagry Gardens, Bushmills.  Proposed alterations to approved house type.
E/2006/0287/F  Mr M Maguire, 7 Dalriada Crescent, Cushendall.  Location 7 Dalriada Crescent, Cushendall.  Proposed addition of first floor and conversion to 2No S.C. apartments including extension to rear.

There were no objections to the above five applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2006/0288/F  Messrs G,R&A Connolly 4/6 Main Street, Waterfoot.  Location 4-6 Main Strret, Waterfoot.  Proposed single storey ground floor rear extension to provide toilet facilities & deck area.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal as the proposed development had insufficient information to determine impact on residential amenity.
Councillor McMullan enquired if the application could be deferred until further information could be submitted.

Ms McMath stated that the agent should submit an acoustic report, as this would only affect the decision.

After discussion, Councillor McMullan requested that this application be deferred for 1 month so that the agent could submit an acoustic report.

This was agreed.

E/2006/0297/O  Mr B Hunter C/O GM Design Associates, 22 Lodge Road, Coleraine, BT52 1NB.  Location land adjoining 286 Whitepark Road, Carnkirk, Bushmills.  Proposed site for dwelling.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal as the proposed development had prematurity in relation to Draft Northern Area Plan, as it applies to the distinctive setting of the World Heritage Site.
Councillor McConaghy stated that this site had already been approved and the agent would like to present more information.  
Councillor McConaghy enquired if an office meeting could be held.

Ms McMath stated that it would not benefit the applicant to hold an office meeting as the refusal reason was due to prematurity.

After discussion, Councillor McConaghy requested that this application be deferred for 1 month.

This was agreed.

E/2006/0313/RM  Mr H Graham, 26 Castlecatt Road, Bushmills.  Location site adjacent to No 201 Straid Road, Bushmills.  Proposed domestic dwelling with detached domestic garage to site.
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2006/0326/A  Ulster Bank Group Head Office, 11-16 Donegal Square East, Belfast, BT1 5UB.  Location 20 Ann Street, Ballycastle.  Proposed externally illuminated projecting sign

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal as the proposed development being contrary to PPS6, detrimental to character and appearance of Listed Building.
Ms McMath stated that amended plans had since been forwarded to the Department since this schedule had been sent to Council.  She stated that the department would defer there decision if Council wished for this to happen.

After discussion, it was agreed that this application would be deferred for 1 month.
E/2006/0327/F  Mr S Creith, Moore Design, 63 New Row, Coleraine, BT52 1EJ.  Location Carnbore Road, Bushmills (adjacent to No.29).  Proposed change of house type.
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2006/0337/LB  Ulster Bank Group Head Office, 11-16 Donegall Square East, Belfast, BT1 5UB.  Location 20 Ann Street, Ballycastle.  Proposed externally illuminated projecting sign on fascia
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal as the proposed development being contrary to PPS6, detrimental to character and appearance of Listed Building.
Ms McMath stated that amended plans had since been forwarded to the Department since this schedule had been sent to Council.  She stated that the department would defer there decision if Council wished for this to happen.

After discussion, it was agreed that this application would be deferred for 1 month.

E/2006/0346/RM  J & G Black 2 Bridge Street, Cushendall, BT44 0RP  Location site to East of 97 Ballinlea Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed two storey house with double garage.
E/2006/0392/LB  Mr P Casement Magfherintemple House, 51 Churchfield Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6PN.  Location Magherintemple House,51 Churchfield Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed replacement of two storey porch to rear of house and roof repairs.

E/2006/0393/F  Mr & Mrs T Kane C/O Diamond Studio Design, 2D The Diamond, Ballycastle, BT54 6AW.  Location No.6 Drumavolley Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed demolition of existing sunroom, alterations and side extension.

E/2006/0399/F  Mr & Mrs E McGivern 50 Abbey Gardens, Kings Road, Belfast, BT5 7HL.  Location 9 Stroan Road,Armoy, Ballycastle.  Proposed new two storey side extension with integral garage to two storey dwelling.

E/2006/0403/F  Mr & Mrs B Rainey, 33 Ardmoyle Park, Cushendall.  Location 33 Ardmoyle Park, Cushendall.  Proposed provision of a storey and a half extension to west and single storey extension to east of dwelling and a storey and a half extension to rear with 1 no. dormer to first floor.
E/2006/0415/A  Mr J Blaney, 115 Troma Road, Cushendun.  Location 23 Mill Street, Cushendall.  Proposed hanging metal sign and flush fixed sign.

E/2006/0419/F  Fairview Developments C/O Market Studio, 14 Market Road, Ballymena.  Location 27 North Street, Ballycastle.  Proposed alterations and rear extension to existing dwelling.

E/2006/0420/LB  Fairview Developments C/O Market Studio, 14 Market Road, Ballymena, BT43 6EL.  Location 27 North Street, Ballycastle. Proposed alterations and rear extension to existing dwelling.

There were no objections to the above eight applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2006/0437/LB  Mr W Cochrane, 29 Main Street, Bushmills.  Location 29 Main Street, Bushmills.  Proposed replace def: flat roof at rear with traditional mono-pitch construction - slated: raise cills to two windows to accommodate new roof pitch.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal as it would have unacceptable impact on a Listed Building.
This was agreed.

E/2006/0440/F  Mr W Cochrane, 29 Main Street, Bushmills.  Location 29 Main Street, Bushmills.  Proposed replace def flat roof with mono-pitch - traditional and raise cills to two windows to accommodate new roof pitch.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal as it would have unacceptable impact on a Listed Building.

This was agreed.

E/2007/0002/F  Mr & Mrs P&C Stewart & Leighton Knockmore Road, Mosside.  Location 420m NE of 45 Knockmore Road, Mosside.  Proposed new dwelling and garage (change of house type) & to supersede planning application E/2005/0595/F

E/2007/0005/F  North Eastern Education & Library Board County Hall, 182 Galgorm Road, Ballymena.  Location Bushmills Educational Guidance Centre, 7 Priestland Road, Bushmills.  Proposed provision of security fence.

There were no objections to the above two applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2007/0011/O  Mr J Kane C/o Hunter Associates, 8Charlotte Street, Ballymoney, BT53 6AY.  Location 25m west from 15 Lisnagat Road, Armoy.  Proposed new retirement dwelling and double garage.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the application having CTY 10 - Lack of Intergration, CTY 11 - Erosion of Rural Character, CTY 12 - Ribbon Development and CTY 1 - Insufficient case of need.
After discussion, Councillor Hartin requested that an office meeting be held, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.
This was agreed.
Councillor McIlroy enquired what needs to happen for someone to use their farm as a retirement dwelling.

Ms McMath stated that it is down to the viability of the farm house and the farm.  She explained that if it cannot support someone in full time employment then it won’t be given permission for a retirement dwelling.

Councillor Graham stated that it is the number of man hours and the number of stock on the farm which determines the viability of the farm.

E/2007/0027/O  Mr L Morrison, 292 Moyarget Road, Dervock, Ballymoney.  Location diagonally opposite No. 100 Carnbore Road, Liscolman, Ballymoney.  Proposed site for two storey farm dwelling & garage.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the application being contrary to CTY 1 of PPS14 - Insufficient case of need and contrary to CTY 10 - Lack of Integration.
After discussion, Councillor Graham requested that an office meeting be held, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.
This was agreed.

E/2007/0040/F  Mr & Mrs M Mc Lean, 63 Haw Road, Buhmills, BT57 8YJ.  Location 63 Haw Road, Bushmills.  Proposed alterations and roofspace extension to dwelling.
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2007/0041/RM  Mr A Cameron 7 Knockeden Avenue, Ballymoney.  Location 300m S.W of 139 Ballinlea Road, Armoy.  Proposed new dwelling & garage.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the application being contrary to the Rural Design guide and having unacceptable scale and design

Councillor McCambridge enquired if an office meeting could be held.

Ms McMath stated that it is a design issue therefore an office meeting would not be viable.

Councillor McCambridge therefore requested that the application be deferred for 1 month in order for the applicant to alter the design of the dwelling.

After discussion, it was agreed that this application would be deferred for 1 month.

E/2007/0043/F  Ms G Mc Nulty  C/o F.A Wheeler, 201 Garron Road, Glenariffe, Ballymena, BT44 0RA.  Location Adj. 53 Main Street, Waterfoot.  Proposed erection of 2 storey detached dwelling including removal of existing store.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the application being contrary to DCAN 8 and PPS 7 - Fails to provide a quality residential environment, has inadequate Car Parking, unacceptable access and is prejudicial to road safety.
After discussion, Councillor O Black requested that an office meeting be held, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.
This was agreed.

E/2007/0044/F  Mr J Mc Auley C/o Diamond Design Studio, 2D The Diamond, Ballycastle, BT54 6AW.  Location adjacent to 61 Kilnadore Road, Cushendall.  Proposed retirement farm dwelling.  
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the application being contrary to policies CTY 1 and CTY 3 of  PPS 14 - insufficient case of need and has unacceptable access arrangements.
After discussion, Councillor McDonnell requested that an office meeting be held, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.
This was agreed.

E/2007/0047/F  Mr C Mcveigh 15 Fairhead View, Ballycastle.  Location 15 Fairhead View, Ballycastle.  Proposed rear extension to dwelling.
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2007/0050/F  Mr D Black C/O Stetch Architecture, 11 Glenvale, Glenariffe, BT44 ORW.  Location adjacent to 101 Glen Road, Glenariffe.  Proposed 1½ Storey Dwelling

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to the application being contrary to PPS14 - No case of need, has unacceptable Access arrangements and overdevelopment of restricted site.
After discussion, Councillor McMullan requested that an office meeting be held, in relation to this application under criteria five, this is where the Council considered that all material planning considerations had not been assessed or where the opinion had been made contrary to, or departed from, prevailing planning policy.
This was agreed.

E/2007/0052/LB  Mr J Blaney 115 Tromra Road, Cushendall, BT44 OST.  Location 23 Mill Street, Cushendall.  Proposed new metal hanging sign and flushed fixed sign to a public house and restaurant. Metal sign to be painted black with gold text and flushed fixed sign to be constructed in timber and painted black with gold text.

E/2007/0064/O  Mr & Mrs S Morrow, 127 Moycraig Road, Mosside, Ballymoney, BT53 8QZ.  Location site adjacent to no.127 Moycraig Road, Mosside. Proposed variation of conditions 3 and 4 of outline planning approval E/2005/0438/O to increase the ridge height + reduce the proposed frontage, to provide a storey and a half dwelling.

E/2007/0078/F  NIE Pennybridge Industrial Estate, Ballymena, BT42 3HB.  Location 220m west of 28 Stroan Road,Armoy.  Proposed 11KV supply.

E/2007/0079/F  Mr & Mrs L Robbin 42 Glen Road, Glenariffe, BT44 ORW.  Location 42 Glen Road, Glenariffe.  Proposed sunroom extension to private dwelling.

E/2007/0080/F  Mr J McAuley 13B Cloghs Road, Cushendall, BT44 OSP.  Location 13B Cloughs Road, Cushendall.  Proposed detached double garage and store.

E/2007/0081/F  Ms S Black 5 Mayo Drive, Ballycastle, BT54 6EH.  Location 5 Mayo Drive, Ballycastle.  Proposed alterations & extensions to domestic dwelling.
There were no objections to the above six application, they were recommended for approval.

Date of Next Council Meeting

Councillor Blaney stated that because of the Bank Holiday at the end of May the next Council Meeting would be held on 29th May 2007 at 7.00pm in Sheskburn House.

This was agreed.
07/11:05
BUILDING CONTROL REPORT


The Building Control Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

New application for Entertainments Licence

The HBC stated that an application for a new Entertainments Licence, had been received from Fr B Daly, 20 Chapel Road, Cushendall for premises St Mary’s Parish Centre, 29 Chapel Road, Cushendall.

After discussion, it was agreed that the application for Entertainments Licence for St Mary’s Parish Centre, Cushendall would be approved.
Applications for Renewal of Entertainments Licences
After discussion,

Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McMullan and resolved,


“That the meeting continue in Committee.”
The HBC stated a letter had been received from the Police Service in respect to the Carrick-a-Rede Hotel and McBride’s Bar renewal applications.  He stated that the letter informed Council that these two cases are being contested.
Councillor McDonnell stated that the applicants involved have a right to discuss their licence applications.  He stated that the police have objected to the renewal of the licences, however Council have not been told the reasoning behind this, therefore stating that he did not feel that Council have grounds to refuse the renewal.

After discussion,

Councillor McDonnell proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McMullan,

“That the entertainments licences for the Carrick-a-Rede Hotel, Ballintoy and McBride’s Bar, Lisnagunogue would be renewed.”

On a recorded vote being taken on the proposal, Councillor M Black, Blaney, McCambridge, McDonnell, McShane, McMullan and Newcombe voted in favour and Councillor McConaghy and McIlroy voted against the proposal which was carried.  Councillors O Black, Graham, Harding and Hartin abstained from voting.

The meeting continued out of Committee.
Proposed Naming of New Development

The HBC stated that an application had been received from Fairview Developments, proposing the following names for their development at 28 North Street, Ballycastle, Hillsea Apartments and Fairview Apartments.

After discussion, it was agreed to approve the proposed name Fairview Apartments for the development at 28 North Street, Ballycastle.

Tesco’s

Councillor M Black enquired if HBC had any information regarding the fencing around the Tesco’s site at Leyland Road
The HBC stated that he did not have any information, however he would look into the fencing around the Tesco’s site at Leyland Road and contact Tesco & Pattons.

This was agreed.
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,

Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,


“That Building Control Report be adopted.”
Councillor McShane left the meeting at this stage.

07/11:06
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH AND ENFORCEMENT REPORT

The Environmental Health and Enforcement Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.
No Drinking Byelaws
The HEE stated that he had circulated a copy of maps showing designated no drinking areas, however to date he had not received any response.

Councillor O Black enquired if the no drinking byelaws could be extended to go past Quay Road Hall.

Councillor McDonnell stated that he felt that it would impact on the caravan makers who would be drinking outside of their caravan, and felt that members should drop the byelaws.
Councillor O Black stated that members had to be careful because there would be events taken place in the area.

Councillor M Black stated that members have to support the PSNI.
In reply to Councillor Newcombe, the HEE stated that there are approximately 4 or 6 people prosecuted each year.
Councillor McShane returned to the meeting.

Councillor Harding stated that drinking tends to lead to anti-social behaviour.  She also stated that she has seen signs of drinking in the diamond area.

Councillor McDonnell stated that people drinking in public places can be prosecuted under the liquor licence legislation.
Councillor Blaney stated that no drinking byelaws will not stop people drinking in the street.

After discussion,


Councillor McDonnell proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Blaney,


“That any extension to the no drinking byelaws would be abandoned.”

After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed an amendment,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy,

“That no drinking byelaws should be extended to include Ann Street, Diamond, Castle Street (to Coleraine Road), Market Street, Millennium Park, Bushmills, Cottage Wood Site and Main Street, Cushendall.”
On a vote being taken on the amendment, there were six votes in favour and three votes against the amendment which was carried.
Councillor McShane left the meeting at this stage.

Dangerous Dogs
The HEE stated that as members are aware a pit-bull type dog was seized in December 2006, subsequently the owner signed the dog over to the Council to allow humane destruction.
The HEE stated that the owner had co-operated fully with the department but has technically committed an offence under Article 25A(3) of the Dogs (NI) Order 1983.

After discussion it was agreed to send a warning letter to the owner of the pit bull type dog seized in December 2006.

Memorandum of Understanding with DARD
The HEE stated that a proposed Memorandum of Understanding between DARD and District Councils was enclosed.  The effect of this will be to formalise what happened during the foot and mouth epidemic of 2001 when Council staff assisted in manning checkpoints.
After discussion, it was agreed that the proposed Memorandum of Understanding between DARD and District Councils would be approved.
Addendum to Environmental Health & Enforcement Report

Lammas Fair

The HEE stated that a request had been received from the BBC to hold an event at the Lammas Fair, of which the aim is to encourage children to become involved in film making.

The HEE stated that it is proposed to use a tent and space can be made available at the seafront.

After discussion, it was agreed to approve the request from BBC to house mini shows and visual events to educate and inspire children about film making at the Seafront during the Lammas Fair.

Smoking Order
Councillor McShane returned to the meeting at this stage.

After discussion,

Councillor McCambridge proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and seconded,


“That the meeting continue in Committee.”

The HEE stated that affected premises will require compliance monitoring visits in the period immediately following the introduction of the Order on 30th April 2007.  

The HEE stated that it was intended that any visits outside normal working hours by staff would have attracted time off in lieu.  However, due to a combination of circumstances this will now not be possible, it is therefore suggested that the salary costs saved in the period before the new Environmental Health Officer is appointed be diverted to allow an ex gratia payment to staff for carrying out evening and weekend visits to high profile premise.
After discussion,


Councillor O Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,

“That payment would be made to officers to allow out of hours visits to be made to high profile premises on the basis that there will be no overall costs to Council.”

The meeting continued out of Committee.
Septic Tanks

Councillor McCambridge stated that she had received a number of complaints regarding septic tanks and when she enquired from Department of Environment she was told that there was a 6 week waiting list.
The HEE stated that he too had received a number of complaints.
Councillor McCambridge enquired whether or not the DOE could hire a private company to address the back log of emptying the septic tanks.

After discussion,


Councillor McCambridge proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,

“That a letter would be sent to the Department of Environment regarding back log of emptying septic tanks.”
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,

“That the Environmental Health and Enforcement Report and addendum be adopted.”

07/11:07
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES REPORT

The Development Services Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

The Clerk stated that in the absence of the Head of Development (HD), he would present the Development Service’s report.

After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,


“That the Development Services report be adopted.”
07/11:08

REQUEST FOR ROAD SIGNAGE AT KNOCKNACARRY ROAD
(Requested by Councillor McKeegan)

After discussion, it was agreed that this would be taken of the agenda.
07/11:09

COMMERCIAL RADIO SIGNALS IN THE GLENS AREA
(Requested by Councillor McMullan)

Councillor McMullan stated that the radio signals around Glendun, Glenariff and outside Cushendall are lost around 9am and 5pm each day.
Councillor McMullan stated that a letter should be sent to the relevant agency regarding loss of radio signal in the Glens Area.

This was agreed.

07/11:10

PARKING OUTSIDE COTTAGE WOOD SITE, HIGH STREET
(Requested by Councillor McMullan)

Councillor Blaney stated that this issue was raised in a previous meeting with the HTS and that he is already dealing with it.
07/11:11

NEW RATING SYSTEM FOR THE DISABLED
(Requested by Councillor McMullan)

Councillor McMullan stated that it had came to his attention that any additions made to a home should not be included in the rating system in regards to a disabled person.
The Clerk stated that a letter had been sent to the Department of Health regarding the consultation document.
Councillor McMullan stated that he wished another letter to be sent.

After discussion, it was agreed that a letter would be sent to the Department of Health regarding any changes made to a home for disability reasons should not be added to the rates estimates.

07/11:12

DALRIADA SLIPWAY
(Requested by Councillor O Black)
Councillor O Black stated that she wanted members approval in order for the HTS to repair and extend the railings at Dalriada Slipway
This was agreed.

07/11:13

RESPONSIBILITY OF OFFICIAL OPENINGS OF COUNCIL PROPERTY
(Requested by Councillor Blaney)

Councillor Blaney stated that he was asked if President Mary McAleese could open the Cottage Wood Site during her visit to Cushendall.  He stated that he was of the understanding that the Chairman or Vice-Chair was to open Council property, however he stated that it was not for the Chairman to decide, but members.
Councillor McConaghy stated that he believed that this was the policy on opening Council property.

Councillor Newcombe stated that on a few occasions members had been contacted and asked if a person could open a site.

Councillor McMullan stated that there was a chance to ask Mary McAleese to open the site and it was thought that this would lend great weight to the property.

Councillor McMullan stated that the request was for the Chairman to ask Mary McAleese if she could open the property.
Councillor Blaney stated that the request was not refused by him, but felt that it was not a decision that he should make without consulting the other members.  

Councillor Blaney stated that he can remember a time when there was an issue regarding the property to be handed over to the Woodland Trust.

Councillor McMullan stated that it was decided not to give to the Woodland Trust.

Councillor McDonnell stated that Mary McAleese was on private business in Cushendall.

Councillor O Black stated that she had been asked if Ms Coffin could open the site, due to the fact that she sold the site to Council.

Councillor McConaghy stated that it was agreed at the last meeting that the Chairman would open the Cottage Wood site.

07/11:14
CONFERENCES, COURSES
A Journey Of Remembering Island of Ireland Partnership.  Pathfinding Conference in Flanders and the Somme.  To be held Friday 14th to Monday 17th September 2007 in Novotel Centrum, Ieper, Belgium.  
There were no nominations for this conference.

Affordability affordable for Who?  To be held Friday 4th May 2007 in Balmoral Hotel, Blacks Road, Dunmurry, Belfast.

There were no nominations for this conference.

The Somme Association.  Dinner to Commemorate the 90th Anniversary of the Battle of Messines.  To be held Monday 4th June 2007 in the Somme Heritage Centre.

There were no nominations for this conference.

07/11:11 
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985

The Clerk stated applications had been received under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 for the following:

Application for Occasional licence for St. Mary’s Parish Centre, Cushendall.

There were no objections to the above application.

07/11:12
Sealing of Documents
Transfer of land at Bushmills Telephone Exchange, Main Street
After discussion,


Councillor McDonnell proposed


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved

“That the transfer of land at Bushmills Telephone Exchange, Main Street be signed and sealed”.

07/11:13
Correspondence
Letter dated 16th March 2007 from Ms McCambley, NILGA regarding Interim NILGA Executive Arrangements.

Councillor Blaney stated that he would be against any Council representative not receiving an allowance for attending NILGA meetings.

Councillor McMullan enquired if there was a certain number of meetings that you have to attend to get paid.

The Clerk stated that each member would have to attend either a Council, Committee or Committee Association meeting, however, it would have to be one in 6 months.

After discussion, it was agreed that a letter would be sent to Ms McCambley, NILGA regarding payment to all committee members.

Letter dated 4th April 2007 from Ballymena Borough Council to DRD, regarding Glenravel Road, Ballymena.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked as read.

Letter dated 4th April 2007 from Roads Service regarding Glenariff Road Footway, Waterfoot

Councillor O Black stated that she would like Roads Service to proceed with this footpath as it is greatly needed.  She stated that no one is objecting to this footway.
Councillor McMullan that the residents group would not take part in the petition, however he had spoke with Road Services and there is objections to this footway.

Councillor O Black stated that members need to say whether they are in agreement.

Councillor McMullan stated that at previous meetings, himself and Councillor Digney had always objected.

Councillor McCambridge stated that she can remember both Councillors objecting, but stated that she had spoken with some businesses and they are happy for Road Service to proceed.

After discussion,


Councillor O Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,

“That a letter would be sent to Roads Services regarding Council’s support for the Glenariff Road Footway, Waterfoot.”

On a vote being taken on the proposal, there were ten votes in favour and one vote against the proposal which was carried.
Correspondence/Reports not circulated

Age Concern Northern Ireland.  Public Policy Review: Public Policy for Older People – The Age Agenda for Northern Ireland 2007.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Dispatch.  Police Service of Northern Ireland Public Affairs bulletin.  Issue 11 April 2007.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Letter dated 4th April 2007 from Northern Health and Social Care Trust regarding introduction of the new Trust, including Newsletter.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Letter dated 6th April 2007 from Northern Ireland Fire & Rescue Service Board – Integrated Risk Management Plan 2007/08, including IRMP Action Plan 2007/08.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Northern Ireland Prison Service regarding Consultation on Child Protection Policy for the Northern Ireland Prison Service.

It was agreed that this letter would be marked read.

Any Other Business

The Clerk stated that a correspondence had been received from Richard Boyd on behalf of the Ballintoy Fishermen requesting a meeting regarding Ballintoy Harbour.  He stated that the formal objection is still with the department and a decision has not yet been made.

After discussion, it was agreed that Council would await the decision regarding Ballintoy Harbour before meeting with Ballintoy fishermen.

The meeting concluded at 9.00pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..
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